Senator Claire Moore Chair Senate Community Affairs legislation Committee Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator

Correction of an answer to Supplementary Budget Estimates Hearing 18 October 2012

I am writing to correct an answer provided to the Committee during its examination of the Department of Families, Housing, Community Services and Indigenous Affairs in relation to Cross Outcome matters.

In answering a question from Senator Cash regarding the amount spent on staff travel for the full financial year 2011-12, I said:

"Our total on travel for the 2011-12 financial year was \$14,792,000."

However, the dollar amount is incorrect and was actually \$13,682,784.

Yours sincerely

Steve Jennaway Group Manager

Business and Financial Services Group

20 November 2012